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 “Every act of creation is first 

of all an act of destruction.” – 

Picasso- 

Spring has Sprung!   (We Hope!)   

Get Ready for Fun at our April 3rd 

Membership Meeting! 

We have lots planned in the next couple of weeks! A special thanks to 

Julie Weinstein for organizing all of the great activities for our March 

25
th

 Winter Workshops at St. Brigit’s.  It is so wonderful that our own 

members are willing to share their knowledge.  Hats off to the following 

workshop leaders:  Thread Painting with Betsy Habich; Composing and 

Critiquing Your Quilts with Carol Anne Grotrian; Creating Landscapes 

with Missy Shay; Creating a Bojagi with Embedded Materials with 

Nancy Crasco; Paint and Print Surface Design with Julie Fei-Fan 

Belzer; Improvising with Scraps by Betty Hauck; Top Stitched Curves 

with Diana Bailey; One of a Kind Polygon Flowers with Carol Miller; 

Strip Pieced Tumbling Blocks with Anne Kimball. An applause to our 

“Energizer Bunny” Jane Norberg for her on-going contributions and 

leadership for our Comfort Quilts!  Big Kudos to our Quilt Show 

Chairs; Mary Walter and Trisha Deck for organizing, collecting and 

framing each of the Red Rubys for our June Quilt Show! A sincere 

thanks to this year’s Executive Board and Board of Directors for 

making everything come together! 

 

Our April 3rd Membership Meeting has some important  

pre-meeting 6:00-6:45 PM events: 

We are Thrilled About our Special Quilt Show Visiting 

Guest;  Katie Pasquini Masopust: 

http://www.quiltersconnection.org/
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 Sign up with payment for Katie’s two-day workshop 

Wednesday and Thursday, June 7th and 8th   
Cost is $200 (Check or Cash Payment required at 

registration) 

 Each current QC Member will be allowed to purchase up to 
two (2) tickets for our special lecture featuring Katie 
Pasquini Masopust, Friday, June 9th at 7:00 PM   Tickets 
are $10 each.   

 
Kudos to Norma Biggins, Program Chair for coordinating our 2016-17 

season. We’ve had a great line up and appreciate her hard work.  There 

are a few openings for the two-day Saturday/Sunday workshop April 1-

2, with Frances Holliday Alford -Expressing Your Personal Symbols 

Thru Multi Media Quilting.  Frances and her work has been featured in 

several magazines and shows.  We also look forward to her presentation 

at our Monday, April 3
rd

 Membership Meeting.  So much fun and 

quilting inspiration! Check out her website:  

http://www.franceshollidayalford.com/    WOW! 

 

Make sure you get your quilts and wearable art registered for the quilt 

show!  Sign up to volunteer!  Many hands make light work!  We have 

set-up, staffing, the Katie Pasquini Lecture, our Crit Group Lecture and 

Book Signing, our Member’s Boutique and our Vendors space, the Red 

Rubys, White Glove Activities, and Take Down to name a few!                   

Wishing you artful inspiration and looking forward to seeing everyone!  

--Ann-- 

 

2017-2018 Nominations for Board Positions 

 
The following members of QC have agreed to be candidates for election 

and re-election at the May 8th 2017 business meeting, please come to 

the meeting to vote. 

President  G. Wong 

Vice President  Ellen Ackerman 

Secretary  Karen Hohler 

Treasurer  Pat Morris Beeler     

Programs  Sandy Gregg and Judy Bostford 

Newsletter  Julie Fei-Fan Balzer 

Membership  Renate Parisek 

Member-at-Large RoseMary Koch 

 

We are still looking for one or two members to assist Renate Parisek 

with Membership. 

If you are interested in any of the positions above or to assist with 

membership, please contact any of the board members to express your 

interest, or email vicepresident@quiltersconnection.org 

 

.

mailto:vicepresident@quiltersconnection.org


We are Thrilled About our Special Quilt Show Visiting Guest;  Katie Pasquini Masopust! 

Plan to arrive early for our April 3rd QC Membership Meeting! 

The following sign-ups will run 6:00-6:45 PM Prior to the 7:00 PM QC Membership Meeting… 

 Friday, June 9th Quilt Show Kick-Off Lecture Event 
o Each current QC Member will be allowed to purchase up to two (2) tickets for our special 

lecture featuring Katie Pasquini Masopust, Friday, June 9th at 7:00 PM  
o Location: Koumantzelis Auditorium in Lindsay Hall, Bentley University 
o Lecture:  Painting with Cloth-This lecture shows Katie’s development from early paintings 

through traditional quilts up to the present contemporary wall quilts. Katie will show early 
traditional quilts, Mandalas, Three dimensional quilts, Isometric quilts, Fractured 
Landscape quilts and Ghost layer + color washes. Includes: inspirations, funny stories, 
mistakes and foul-ups and design techniques, question and answer session to follow. 

o Book Signing 11:00 AM-1:00 PM Saturday at the Quilt Show   
o Lecture Tickets are $10 each.   

 Wednesday and Thursday Pre- Quilt Show Workshop Event: 
o  6:00 -6:45 PM April 3rd Prior to our QC Membership Meeting - Sign up with payment for 

Katie’s two-day workshop to be held Wednesday and Thursday, June 7th and 8th  at 
Bentley. 

Cost is $200 (Check or Cash Payment required at registration) 

Brief Description of 2 Day Workshop: 

Artful Log Cabins (line and grid) 

The log cabin block is so very versatile, we will use that as the basis for creating linear abstract art 

quilts. Start with a painting or photograph, crop that to a strong personal composition, overlay a grid, 

this can be an even grid, an uneven grid, curved or random grid, this linear drawing is laid over the 

inspiration photo or painting to become the map. Then log cabins made up of the colors found in each 

unit of the grid will be constructed and then put together to make the quilt. Emphasis on composition, 

variety, color, value and visual pathways. 

 

        

http://www.katiepm.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/katiepm-Bomeliad-201
http://www.katiepm.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/katiepm-Cactus-2015
http://www.katiepm.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/08/katiepm-days-of-wine-and-roses-201
http://www.katiepm.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/katiepm-Japan-Streets-2015_


Quilt show entries are due by the April 3rd meeting.  

The entry form is on the QC webpage and in this Newsletter. Please note the request for 2 copies of your entry 

form for each entry to help us get the responsibilities of the show book and the quilt show layout planned 

simultaneously. 

Quilt Show Volunteers!  

 
Don’t know many people at the guild? Volunteering at the quilt show will expose you to many of our quilters. 

Don’t be shy – we all need you to help make this show a success. As the saying goes, “Many hands make light 

work”. If you submitted a quilt, there is a minimum of one shift that you will need to work. We would love it if 

you can do two shifts or three shifts, or spend the whole day with us! 

Let’s make this year – our 40th anniversary - a spectacular show. The forms are available on our website at 

http://quiltersconnection.org/quiltshow.html  

The deadline for the form is May 15
th

, 2017. We will be announcing the volunteer schedule on or before May 

29
th

, 2017. 

Our quilt show volunteer coordinators this year are Kathleen Walsh + G. Wong. 

 

QC Quilt Show Booklet 
      All advertisements, forms, and payments are due on April 1, 2017.  

Several potential advertisers have not yet sent in their requests or payments.  

If you have not received a thank you email from me for the advertisement you requested and you think has been 

placed, please check with your store/shop/friend to see if they still plan to send it. 

Thanks, 

Sylvia  

signups@softhands.net 

Quilt Show Updates 
Our fabulous Ruby Red artwork entries are rolling in and getting attached to their canvasses at the Winter 

Workshop. We will be voting on our 9 favorite pieces to print on our 40
th

 anniversary tote at the April 3
rd

 

meeting. 

 

Volunteering:  
Members did you know that by being a volunteer for 2-3 hours during the quilt show allows you free admission 

to our show ? This year we will be hosting a Members Morning on Saturday June 10 from 9-10AM to give 

members a chance to see our show, vendors, boutique and mingle before we’re open to the public.   

Volunteer forms are on the QC website and in this newsletter. We still need people to volunteer 

1. Fill out the Volunteer form and get it to G Wong! 

2.Prepping raffle quilt packages by stuffing raffle tickets in envelopes, affixing labels and distributing at 

our May meeting for members to sell. 

3. Remove all signage at the end of the show. 



QUILTERS’ CONNECTION 2017 QUILT SHOW VOLUNTEER REGISTRATION 

Please print and fill out this form. To submit this form electronically (by email), please download the form 

from www.quiltersconnection.org/quiltshow.html 

Name:  

E‐Mail:  

Phone (home): 

Phone (cell):  

Pre‐show Tasks – Friday, June 9th  

 Quilt Holder   7:00 am – 9:00 am  

 Quilt Check‐In   7:00 am – 9:00 am  

 Quilt Runner  7:00 am – 9:00 am  

 Quilt Hanger 9:00 am ‐ complete 

 

Show – Saturday, June 10th – Sunday June 11th  

Gate, Hostess, Ruby Red, Raffle Quilt  

Indicate shift preference with 1, 2, 3, etc.; we will do our best to accommodate you.  

SATURDAY, June 10th
 SUNDAY, June 11th  

     9:00 am – 12:00 pm  10:00 am – 12:30 pm  

     12:00 pm – 3:00 pm  12:30 pm – 3:00 pm  

      3:00 pm – 5:00 pm  SUN TAKEDOWN 

 

How many shifts can you work?  One Two Three  

  Anytime  

Willing to do whatever needs to be done? 

Any special skills:  

Do you need to have a seated job?  Yes  

Return printed form by May 15th to 

Kathleen Walsh, 9 Kingsley Avenue, Melrose, MA 02176  

Or Email completed forms to: vicepresident@quiltersconnection.org 

mailto:vicepresident@quiltersconnection.org


QC Quilt Show Booklet Ads 

Boston area shops are eager to participate in the exciting opportunity of a 40
th

 Anniversary Quilt Show and all 

the interest it is generating. 

 

Please stop by the table at registration where Rose A. and friends will be distributing kits for you to present to 

the list of 40 quilt shops and 20 yarn and knitting shops that have not yet been approached. There are also blank 

kits.    

 

Some very active members have already asked their favorite supporters to place an ad in the booklet or give a 

donation.  

Here are the particulars: 
 

To advertise in our Program Book, the cost of advertising is as follows: 

    Full Page       4½ in. x 7 in.       $100.00 
    Half Page      4½ in. x 3½ in.    $50.00 
    Quarter Page      2¼ in. x 3½ in.    $25.00 

The Ad forms, with a check made payable to the Quilters’ Connection, are due no later than April 1
st
, 2017. 

You can send them to Sylvia Eusebi and/or email the ad to signups@softhands.net      

 

Please help recruit ads or donations. The entire guild will benefit from your efforts! 

Thank you 

Sylvia Eusebi 

 

QC Boutique at the June Quilt Show 

 
Getting ready to sell your work at the Quilt Show?  Attached is the application to sell in the Boutique.  Fill out 

this form and return it by April 30.  HOWEVER!  The Boutique has been allotted 25% less space this year.  We 

can only guarantee that we will be able to accept the first 20 members who apply.  After that, names will be 

placed on a waiting list.  So, if you are interested, fill out your form today and send it in. 

 

We expect that anyone putting work in the Boutique will bring in display items for their own work at least. (If 

you have more than you need and can allow us to use them, we would be grateful).  Racks and display items of 

all kinds are certainly needed.  But think creatively.  Displays can be done in, on or over a variety of 

nontraditional display pieces:  books, suitcases, covered boxes, book cases.  The more vertical we can go, the 

more people we can accommodate and hopefully take everyone off the waiting list.   

 

We are also creating a new bookkeeping system this year that will allow the accounting at the end to be done 

quicker (and less painfully for those of doing it!) - and get you paid quicker.  Those accepted will be asked this 

year to fill out and send in your itemized list two weeks before the show starts so we can enter the information 

into the computer.  Just letting you know now so there are no surprises in June! 

 

The Quilt Show Boutique Needs Help from all Members 
 

Do you have anything you could allow us to borrow to display items in the Boutique?  We need traditional 

items such as coat and quilt racks, display boards, racks of any kind, plate racks, props.  But we also could use 

anything that would allow us to create vertical displays of any kind.  Think out of the box - trunks, suitcases, 

books, tables, coat racks, cigar boxes!   Take a look around your house with a different eye.  Help us raise more 

money for QC by making a more attractive Boutique.  Thanks.  Look in your member book and contact K. 

Hohler. 



 

QUILTERS’ CONNECTION BOUTIQUE 2017  

Vendor application form (non-binding) 

 

Name: _____________________________________________ 

 

e-mail address: ______________________________________ 

 

Is this your first time as a vendor in the QC boutique? _____________ 

 

Please give us a rough idea of the types of items you plan to submit and approximate quantities. 

 (Use space below, back of this sheet, or e-mail list) 

(For example: 10 garments on hangers, 12 purses, 10 necklaces) 

 

We’ll ask for more specifics on the items two weeks before the show and get the exact numbers from 

the inventory sheet at check-in.  Right now we’re just trying to get a rough idea. 

 

Think about ways to display your items effectively and which props can you bring to do that. 

 

Are you willing to accept commissions from the boutique?  (We would only accept a commission for 

you if we can contact you for your approval.  The requests for commissions are usually for items 

similar to what you are selling in a different size or color.)       Yes No 

If yes, please provide a phone number where we can reach you during show hours: 

  ______________________ 

Please return this form by April 30, 2017 to: 

Michele Koppelman    pieceful@gmail.com 
15 Rosegate Rd 
Needham, MA 02494 
 

 

 

mailto:pieceful@gmail.com


Instructions for 2017 Quilters’ Connection Show Entries: 

Please participate by entering your quilts and wearable art.  We encourage every member to 

submit at least one quilt or wearable.     

¶ Entries are due by Saturday, April 1, 2017. 

¶ Mail 2 completed entry forms to Mary Walter 116 Marlboro Rd. Southborough, MA  

01772.  

¶ Please include a 4 x 6 photo with each entry with your name, quilt name & size written 

on the back.  

 It is your responsibility to print your own photo. 

¶ All first choice entries with forms fully completed will be accepted. 

¶ Use a separate form for each submission. 

¶ Each QC member is allowed up to 2 quilt entries which include wearables.    

¶ Please make sure your piece has not been in a previous QC show. 

¶ For quilt entries, please indicate your first and second choice.    

¶ All first choices will be accepted  

¶ Second choices will be accepted, chronologically as received, based on the space 

available. 

 

Photos of your Entries: 

The photos are used to determine placement of quilts in the show. Accurate representations 

help us to group quilts effectively so that each piece is shown to its best advantage.  The time 

that you put into getting an accurate image of your quilts helps to improve the show.  We 

need an overall photo of the entire piece – no close ups please. Please size it to 4 x 6 and 

include it with your entry form.  No electronic photos accepted. 

 



2017 QC Quilt Show Registration Form - Quilts 

Completed entry forms are due by Saturday, April 1, 2017 

First Choice _______   Second Choice_______   

Member Name_____________________________________________________ 

Email _____________________________________________________________ 

Address____________________________________________________________ 

City_______________________________________________________________ 

State______________________Zip Code_________________________________ 

Phone (Home)_______________________  (Cell)___________________________ 

Your local newspaper_________________________________________________ 

Title_______________________________________________________________ 

Year Completed________ Dimensions in inches:  Width________Height________ 

Check if quilt is for sale.  Price $______________ 

Check if quilt is not for sale.  Insurance Value $____________ 

Brief Description (25 words or less) 

 

 

 

Quilted By_______________________________________________ 

Hand________   Machine_______________ Combination _________ 

Please include a 4 x 6 photo with your name, quilt name and size printed on back.  

Please send 2 separate entry forms for each quilt submission. 

Mail completed forms to Mary Walter 116 Marlboro Rd. Southborough, MA 01772.   



2017 QC Quilt Show Registration Form – Wearable Arts 

Completed entry forms are due by Saturday, April 1, 2017 

Type of Wearable: 

Vest__________ Jacket____________ Dress________________ 

Bag____________  Other, please indicate what it is_________________ 

Member Name___________________________________________________ 

Email ___________________________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________________________ 

City____________________________________________________________ 

State______________________Zip Code______________________________ 

Phone (Home)_______________________  (Cell)________________________ 

Your local newspaper______________________________________________ 

Title____________________________________________________________ 

Year Completed_________ Size_______________   

Check if wearable is for sale.  Price $______________ 

Check if wearable is not for sale.  Insurance Value $___________ 

Brief Description (25 words or less) 

 

Please include a 4 x 6 photo with your name and wearable name printed on back.  

Please send 2 separate entry forms for each wearable submission. 

Mail completed forms to Mary Walter 116 Marlboro Rd. Southborough, MA 01772.  



2017 QC Quilt Show Publicity Promotion 

 

We are asking QC members if you are interested in showcasing one of your quilt/art pieces and have a brief 

article printed in their neighborhood newspaper.  This feature article will also help promote our upcoming Quilt 

Show in June.  Ellen Ackerman and Lauren Langevin will coordinate this effort (and handle submissions) 

between you and the local newspaper.  

 

*Yes, I am willing to have my fabric art featured in my local newspaper!_______ 

(please print)  

Name:  _____________________________________________ 

 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

 

City ____________________ State________ Zip_____________ 

 

Phone Number: _(      )_______________ E-Mail _________________________@___________ 

 

Featured article?   Quilt ___ Wall art ___ Clothing ___ Collage___ Other _______(check one) 

Name of piece: _____________________________Brief Description ___________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In the event an agreement is reached with your local paper, we will need a clear, bright jpg photo to provide the 

newspaper.  Upon contact, you will be asked to send it directly to Ellen Ackerman 

ackerman.ellen528@gmail.com     

 

We would also like a brief bio or a short story about you to accompany the photo: 

(please send along with the photo of the article to be featured, if Ellen or Lauren contact you) 

 

Name of local newspaper:   _____________________________ 

 

If you know editor or contact information, please provide:   ______________ 

 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

Thank you for your support!   

Everyone wins – you get to showcase your work and we get to promote the Quilt Show. 

 

Ellen Ackerman       

Lauren Langevin 

 

*There are no guarantees that the local paper will print the photo or article, but we will try our best. 

mailto:ackerman.ellen528@gmail.com


Program Meetings: 
Monday April 3, 2017 – Frances Holliday Alford 
Monday May 8, 2017 – Annual Business Meeting (speaker TBA) 
 

 
Workshop Schedule 

** Limited Space is Still Available in workshops **  
Please use Registration Form provided in this newsletter to sign-up 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Frances Holliday Alford: 
Saturday, April 1st, 2017 & Sunday, April 2nd,2017 
Two-day Workshop -  $150 

www.franceshollidayalford.com 
Expressing Your Personal Symbols Thru Multi Media Quilting   

The first day of this workshop will be spent preparing various materials using multiple techniques.  Homework 

will be used to take those materials home to be further prepared for day two’s work, incorporating materials into 

a uniquely personal expression. 

We are going to create a piece of art that will be very personal to each of you. We will explore our personal 

symbols using a number of sources for inspiration, such as  Horoscope signs, Chinese Animal signs, 

Numerology, Spirit Animal cards, birth stone colors, and other similar sources.  In respect for people who are 

not comfortable using these resources, we can draw from ourselves, using inspirational literature, favorite 

colors, hobbies, school or team spirit or other personal symbols.  

Even if you do not consider yourself to be a drawer or a painter, I want to urge each of you to remember when 

you were five years old and knew you could draw anything that you could imagine.  If you are adept at drawing 

and painting, so much the better!  No pressure here, it is going to be fun.   

 We will draw and paint our symbols and then attach them on top of a "Confetti" background.  Since the confetti 

requires a washing and drying at home, we will complete this part on the first day and spend the second day 

attaching the objects we draw and paint.   

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Amy Ropple: 
Saturday, May 6th, 2017 
One-day Workshop -  $60  (must be 20 attendees to hold this workshop) 

www.amyropple.com 
Beading Workshop 
This workshop is about beads -- watch out, it is addicting!  You'll learn how to securely attach a variety of bead 
types to the surface of a quilted piece, and ways of using beads to add to the design of your art.  Bugles, seed 
beads, stones, and more!  Anything can be attached to the surface of a quilted piece to add line, texture, 

patterns, and focal points that reflect light on the surface of your art : 

 
 

http://www.franceshollidayalford.com/
http://www.amyropple.com/




Let’s Get the Word Out on Facebook 

 
Attention all QC members, don’t forget that we are now promoting the Quilt Show on Facebook.  Please check 

the QC page regularly to see updates…and make sure you “like” and share them with your friends, and ask your 

friends to share the posts with their friends.  It’s a great way to get the word out. 

And speaking of updates, this is a great opportunity for you to tell everyone what you’re working on. Are you in 

the process of making a quilt for the quilt show? Did you finish a quilt or make a quilt using a method taught 

through a QC class? We would love to hear about it and see it.  

 

Or maybe you have some thoughts about previous shows that would pique the interest of others and make them 

excited about coming to our 40
th

 Red Ruby celebration. Let us know. 
I’m sure you all have some great information you would like to share with the QC community as well as other quilters. 
You can post things directly to the QC Facebook page using the direct link: 
https://www.facebook.com/quilterconnection/  

 

If you’re not sure how to post something to Facebook, feel free to email your information to 

lslangevin14@gmail.com and I would be happy to do that for you. 

 

Let’s get the word out! 
Thanks for your support. 
 
Lauren Langevin 

Show Publicity Chair 
 

Membership  

We all know that April showers bring May flowers, but there is also a romantic essence present this month – 

April in Paris!  At our April 3
rd

 QC meeting that will be the “theme” of the lovely decorated box adorned with 

Paris sketches, filled with goodies to be raffled. Remember, it’s only $1.00 for one ticket or $5.00 for eight 

tickets.  We have surprised lots of happy winners. That’s a good deal considering the generous contents.  

Proceeds benefit our programs and events.    

 

It’s that time of year to renew your membership for 2017-2018.  All members’ dues are $45.00. Please fill out 

the membership form on our website and return it with your check as directed.  Guests are always welcome to 

come to our meetings for just $10.00   Membership forms will also be available at the door April 3
rd

.   

 

We still need one or two volunteers to help with Membership at the door each month starting in September 

2017.   The first three months are very busy when members are checking in and getting their new badges and 

picking up Membership Booklets.  Please let us know if you interested in helping.    

Thank you. 

Ellen Ackerman & Mary Gillis 

https://www.facebook.com/quilterconnection/
mailto:lslangevin14@gmail.com


Quilters’ Connection 2017 - 2018 Membership Form 
 

Name: _______________________________________________(as will appear on membership ID)  

(Please underline the surname under which you should be alphabetized in booklet)  

 

Address: _______________________________________________________________ 

 

City: ___________________________________ State: _______ Zip: ___________ 

 

Telephone:____________________________________ẽ Do not print in membership booklet  

 

Email:_______________________________________ ẽ Do not print in membership booklet  

ẽ Regular: All Meetings, exhibit in show, take workshops, Quiltations by email $45 

ẽ Quiltations newsletter by mail 15 

ẽ Late fee , charged for renewals postmarked after July 31, 2017 5  

Payment enclosed ẽ Cash ẽ Check # ______________ $_______ 

This membership is ẽ Renewal ẽ New 

Please volunteer for one or more of the following positions or 
committees: 

ẽ Comfort Quilt Projects ẽ New Membersΐ Reception 

ẽ Communications (Yahoo, QC Website) ẽ Newsletter  

ẽ Publicity ẽ Nominations 

ẽ Get - Away Weekend ẽ Programs 

ẽ Holiday Boutique ẽ Quilt Show  

ẽ Raffle Quilt  

ẽ Meetings (Adopt - a- Fabric) ẽ Caring 

ẽ Membership ẽ Winter Free Workshop 

ẽ Your Special Talents _________________________________________________ 

 

Membership is from September 1 to Au gust 31.  
 
Return completed forms with payment so they are received by May 31 to: 

Mary Gill is 12 Upton St. Boston, Ma 02118



 
 

QC Comfort Quilts  
We have had a very busy winter; wonderful time at St. Margarets in February.  34 people - a good number for 

that space, and got amazing work done. 

 

We have been making kits at Amy Fitzpatricks, and have been bringing them to the meetings.  Many of you 

have taking a kit (or two or three) and returning the quilt a month or two later.   thanks for all the help. 

 

We will be at the Winter Workshops this month - and we have lots of kits and quilts to work on there.  I will 

bring more kits to the April meeting, so come check out the table before or after the meeting.  We are trying to 

complete 30 quilts for “Camp Erin” - a bereavement camp for inner city kids who have lost a loved one.  These 

kids get to experience a summer camp week, with counselors, social workers, priests and ministers on hand for 

needed help and each child goes home with a quilt to  remember the experience. 

 

We have a comfort workshop planned for Saturday April 22 , at Tufts University.  These quilts will benefit the 

“Quilts for Kids” organization, and go to the Tufts Floating Hospital Neo-natal unit.  See the flyer at the 

meeting for more information. 

 

We have been invited back to Brookhaven at Lexington on May 13.  This location is an incredible spot, and we 

have had a great response to their space. 

 

We are trying to set up another workshop either in May or early June at St. Margarets in Burlington.  This one 

will be on a Tuesday, and I will post a notice soon as I know the date. 

Thanks to everyone for all the support of this program. 
Jane  
 

2017-18 QC Speakers and Workshops 

For our September meeting we have invited Maria Shell to be our speaker.  She currently lives in Alaska, and 

has a very entertaining blog https://talesofastitcher.com/ which is worth a visit, and a link there to her website 

where you can see her work.  We will be offering signups for the September workshops beginning in April to 

QC members who have renewed their memberships for 2017-18.  If there is still space, the workshops will open 

to non-members on August 1, so if you want to be included, don’t forget to sign up before that date. 

P.S.  We will have our Show and Tell during our February meeting. 

Here is information about the lecture and workshops. 

 
September 11, 2017, 7 pm – Lecture:  Traditional, Art, Modern – Notes from the Field 
Maria Shell started out as a traditional quilter, but soon found herself making abstract pieced art quilts that look 
surprisingly modern. Maria will share her personal journey in and about the traditional, art, and modern quilt 
movements. Can you be all three? Come to the lecture and find out.  
 
September 9 and 10, 2017, 9:00 – 4:00 each day at Bentley, $75 members – two one-day workshops:  Making Prints out 
of Solids – Lines and Shapes 
Using solid colored quilters cottons, students will learn how to stitch an assortment of pieced prints including stripes, 
chevrons, polka dots, and pointy shapes. While learning these new techniques students will also be given information 
about selecting a color palette, improvisational piecing techniques, and ideas for taking these techniques and creating 
original quilts. 

https://talesofastitcher.com/


 

 

  
Quilters’ Connection Workshop Sign up 

 

Maria Shell Workshop Sign-up Form ($75 for members): 

Name:    
Email:  Phone:  

    
 Saturday Only, September 9th, 2017   

 Sunday Only, September 10th, 2017   

 No Preference (Either Saturday or Sunday)   

    
QC Friends you’d like to attend with:  
 

Make check payable to: Quilters’ Connection 

Check #  
 

 I have renewed my membership with Quilters Connection for 2017-18 

 

Mail form with check to:  

Sandy Gregg, 16 Watson St., Cambridge, MA  02139-4050 



VERMONT QUILT FESTIVAL 
 

Trip is Sponsored by QUILTERS’ CONNECTION 

Saturday, June 24, 2017 

************************************ 
 

Trip starts @ 6:30 am!! 

Depart from Burlington Mall, Burlington, MA 

 

********* 

(Park in the area of the lot which faces Sears Roebuck , also close to 

Middlesex Turnpike – Park near the Pole with a #30 on it) 

We will stop for dinner ~ 5:00 to 6:00 pm 

~Approximate Return to Burlington Mall ~ 8:30 pm 

********** 

 

 

Possible --2
nd

 Pick up @ Park & Ride off Route 3, Exit 35, Tyngsboro, MA 

*********************** 

 
COST:  $50.00 per person (non-refundable) 

(Make  Checks payable to Quilters’ Connection and mail directly  to 

RoseMary Koch @ 100 Brand Street, Arlington, MA  02474 

********** 

Payment is required at sign-up:  First Come, First Reserved!!!  

 

SIGN UP NOW!!! 
ADMISSION, GRATUITY  & WATER IS INCLUDED 

YOUR LUNCH & DINNER IS NOT INCLUDED 
(Feel free to bring snacks & a lunch with you) 

************* 
Everyone is most welcome to join us! 

                       Any questions – Please  call:   RoseMary Koch:   781-646-1293 



ADOPT- A- FABRIC 
 

What is Adopt -a-Fabric??? 

 
Adopt -A-Fabric will allow you to sell those pieces of fabric that you decided you did not want anymore, or pieces leftover from 

a quilt, or just some blocks that you cannot use, or books you no longer need, or items you have duplicates of. Anything that is 

sewing, quilt related, fabric or notion related, or craft related, can be put into the adopt -a-fabric system.    

 

Put the items in a ziploc bag with òONEó 3 X 5" card.  Or if it is a book, please use masking tape to tape the card to the back of 

the book.  On this card, write your name, phone number and a brief description of the item and how much you wish to charge fo r 

these items.   

 

Examples:        1/2 yard Hoffman Batiks, $2.00  

  or:  4 fat quarters - blue cottons, prewashed  - asking $2.25  

  or:  Book:  Fantasies and Flowers, By Kumiko Sudo  

           originally $25.00.  For Sale:  $5.00  

  or:  Batting:  Polyster, never used - double size --  Asking $6.00  

  or:  3" strips (approximatel y 30 strips, or the  

           equivalent to 2 l/2 yards)  

           cottons only  Asking $4.00  

  or:  8 spools of  Guterman cotton thread:  asking $ 4.00  
 

As you can see, the fabric does not have to be yardage: fat quarters, or strips, or even scraps are okay.  Books are a good 
thing, ribbons, trimmings, and even threads will sell. 
 
Quilter’s Connection takes 10% of all monies.  You put out your “for sale items” when you arrive at Quilters Connection 
at the beginning of the evening ~ 6:00 or so –- at the designated meeting room and, then, just before the meeting starts, 
(approx. 7:00pm), you must come back to the table to pick up what was not sold.  If you forget, we will leave the items 
on the table for you to pick up at the end of the meeting.  Quilters’ Connection will not be responsible for any items left 
on the table.  It is your responsibility to check in at the table to see what has not been sold and take it back home.  
 
At the next meeting stop by the Adopt-a-Fabric Table and get your envelope of --We will include the 3X5 cards with your 
monies so you can see what sold.   
 
If you did not bring anything tonight, perhaps you could check your stash – all corners where you hide these goodies -- 
to see what you may want to sell the following month.  Adopt-a-Fabric runs every month unless otherwise specified. 
 
OR – if you do not want to sell any items, considering donating it to QC for sale. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact RoseMary Koch. 
 

Remember ones' discards could be someone else's treasures!   



Upcoming Quilt Shows and Other Quilt Related Events  
Sandy Gregg and Valerie Maser-Flanagan will be featured in a two-person exhibit, “Color, Line and Shape in 

Fiber,” at the Newton Free Library Gallery, April 1-28, 2017.  The Library is located at 303 Homer Street.  

Opening reception is Saturday, April 1, 1-3 pm,  April 1 is the also the date of Newton Open Studios, so set 

aside some time to visit with other artists in the area. 

 

Sandy will also be at the Lunder Arts Center at Lesley University on May 13 and 14, 12-6 as part of Cambridge 

Open Studios, so please stop by.  Valerie has work included in the “Circular Abstractions” exhibit that will be at 

the Fuller Craft Museum from May 13-October 22 2017. 
 

Houston International Quilt Show News!! 
 

RoseMary Koch is organizing a group to go to the 

Houston International Quilt Show in November 1-5, 2017. 

If you are interested, sign up the clipboard at the meeting 

in March and she will email you the details.  It is a 

wonderful event and there are already 16 people signed 

up and confirmed to go. 

 RoseMary 
 

A Quilters Garden Studio will be sponsoring a viewer’s choice prize awarded to one lucky quilter who 

will receive package of May Walter’s hand-dyed fabrics.  

 

The Brush Gallery Call for Entries: Quilters Show us your Threads! Celebrate the fashion and 

imagination of the iconic little black dress. Your entry could be where you wore your little black dress, where 

you would like to wear your little black dress, what adventures await wearing your little black dress or what 

fabrics your little black dress was made of! $200 cash prize for Best of Show entry . for full prospectus and 

entry form visit www.thebrush.org  and view calls for entry.  
 

Northern Star Quilters’ Guild Presents  May 6-7, 2017 
A World of Quilts XXXVIII- 38

th
 Annual Quilt Show 

O’Neill Center – Western CT State University 

West Side Campus, 43 Lake Ave. Extension 

Danbury, CT 06811  Featured Guest Lecturer:  Mary Fons 

Quiltshow@northernstarquilters.com 
 

Quilters’ Connection Quilt Show – Celebrating 40 Years  
Quilt Show Set-Up – Friday, June 9

th
  

Keynote Lecture – Friday Evening, June 9
th

 

Quilt Show Runs Saturday -Sunday June 10-11, 2017 

Bentley University, Waltham, MA  

Watch for details:  www.quiltersconnection.org 
 

Material Girls Quilt Guild 
Leominster, MA 

20 Bountiful Years Quilt Show 

Friday, June 23 and Saturday, June 24 
 

Vermont Quilt Festival 
June 23-25, 2017 
Essex Junction, VT 

http://www.thebrush.org/
mailto:Quiltshow@northernstarquilters.com
http://www.quiltersconnection.org/


 

 
 

Parking Permit for 

The Conference Center at Bentley 

Quiltersõ Connection 

2017 Membership Meetings 

(valid January 2017 to December 2017) 

 

Please post this document on your dashboard to avoid a parking 

ticket. 

 

Parking is permitted in LaCava Lots 1 & 2 (Lots A and B on campus 

map below). 

 

Vehicles must be legally parked or they will be towed at ownerõs 

expense. 



The program will take place in The Executive Dining Room located on the third floor of the LaCava 

building. 

 

 

BUILDING DIRECTIONS: 

1. The main entrance to LaCava is on the plaza between LaCava (building 52, 53) and Rauch (building 61).  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


